PUBLIC AWARENESS PROGRAM, 2005
Upper Valley Disposal Service and Clover Flat Landfill hereby submits the proposed Public Awareness Program for 2005.  This document has been prepared in accordance with Section 16.2 of the franchise agreement.  

The Public Awareness Program has been designed to increase the over-all level of recycling and diversion through newsletters, billing inserts, flyers, and school educational programs.  This program will be used to provide information to customers about the types of services we provide, to provide specific instructions about how to use each program, to provide background information about the solid waste and recycling industry, and as a method to communicate with our customers.  Over the years we have taken great pride in our corporate image and in the number of customers that are pleased with our service.  The Public Awareness Program outlined below is an important extension of the work that we do and the services that we provide.  

1.

Newsletters

UVDS, in conjunction with Clover Flat Landfill and Upper Valley Recycling, will produce a spring, summer, fall and holiday newsletter during 2006. 

The Spring Newsletter will focus on all of the Earth Day programs and on the other recycling and source reduction programs that are promoted by the UVA throughout the Spring months.  This newsletter will also include information on how to use the single stream program and use of the Harvest Compost
The Summer Newsletter will provide information on how the new single stream programs have been working, the amount of materials that have been diverted and disposed, any changes to the composition of the materials recycled, and any other pertinent facts.  We will include a comparison of the amount of materials recycled and disposed before and after the single stream program was implemented.  This Newsletter will also include recycling tips and facts and information about using Harvest Compost, and a schedule of upcoming waste reduction and recycling activities.  It will also include a commercial recycling success story.
The Fall Newsletter will be heavy focused on the use of Harvest Compost and other soil amendments and recycled mulch products.  This newsletter will also include a schedule of upcoming waste reduction and recycling activities, and information on how to use the curbside recycling programs  
The Holiday Newsletter will provide more general information about the company, our programs, recycling tips, and holiday specific items (Christmas Tree recycling, etc.).  We are planning to continue our tradition of mailing this newsletter directly to our customers, and designing it to have a festive feeling.  This newsletter will also include a schedule of upcoming waste reduction and recycling activities.
The Spring, Summer & Fall Newsletters will be inserted with the customer’s invoices; the Holiday Newsletter will be directly mailed to each customer.  We will consider including specific information that the Upper Valley Agency requests in any of the newsletters.  Please let us know as soon as possible if you want to have specific information included.  Generally, there will be no charge for including information you request, unless the amount of information causes the size of the newsletter to increase or unless there is a lot of work required to layout graphics or text.  The schedule for the newsletters is shown below:


Spring Newsletter
Mailed: April 1, 2005

Copy Deadline: March 5, 2005

Summer Newsletter
Mailed: July 1, 2005

Copy Deadline: June 5, 2005

Fall Newsletter
Mailed: October 1, 2005
Copy Deadline: September 5, 2005

Holiday Newsletter
Mailed: December 9, 2005
Copy Deadline: November 5, 2005


All newsletters will be sent to the UVA for review prior to going to the printer. 
The Company will develop a mechanism, in conjunction with the management of the multi-family complexes, to have newsletters delivered to those residents that are UVDS customers, but which are billed as a group, and thereby do not currently receive newsletters as part  of their quarterly invoice.
2.

Billing Inserts

UVDS is capable of inserting information into the customer’s invoices.   Billing inserts can be designed as either 1/3 of a page or as a full 8 1/2 x 11 sheet.  The inserts can be printed on both sides, and various types of paper (from card stock to brightly colored sheets) can be used.  The inserts can be either pre-printed and delivered to us, or we can take your copy to our graphics people for layout.  The copy and layout of all billing inserts must be approved by UVDS in advance.  Any charges (printing, collating, postage, etc) must be approved by both UVDS and The Upper Valley Agency prior to work beginning.  Invoices are mailed to commercial customers monthly, and to residential customers quarterly.  UVDS will need to know if you wish to include any billing inserts 45 days prior to the invoice mailing date.

All billing inserts generated by UVDS will be sent to the UVA for review prior to going to the printer.  All billing inserts generated by UVA will be sent to the UVDS for review prior to going to the printer. 

3.

Flyers
UVDS and Clover Flat Landfill periodically produce a variety of flyers that explain the details of specific services that we offer and program details.  These flyers are distributed to customers, potential customers, and the general public.

In addition to the flyers we currently produce, during 2006 we anticipate producing new flyer to be delivered to the building departments and government agencies that issue building or remodeling permits to explain the types of recycling and waste disposal services that we offer.  These flyers will be designed to encourage source separation of recyclable building materials and the use of recycled compost and mulch products. A draft of the flyer generated by UVDS will be sent to the UVA for review prior to going to the printer.  
The current special program flyers are attached.  In addition UVDS will develop a special event recycling flyer which identifies the services and equipment available, as well as a basic outline on how to plan for special event recycling.
4.

Facility Tours

UVDS and Clover Flat Landfill offer a comprehensive tour program to schools, youth groups, and community organizations.  

At Clover Flat Landfill tours consist of an overview of the existing waste disposal operations and the buyback facility.  All groups visiting this facility will have the opportunity to view the existing waste disposal and recycling operations at the landfill.  A representative of Clover Flat will meet with the tour groups to describe the operation, give a short presentation about solid waste management, permitting, and environmental protection issues, and answer questions.   Tours of the landfill are only available for children over 10 years old. 

At UVDS tours consist of an overview of time in a classroom setting, viewing the recyclables processing operations, the vehicle maintenance facility, and the composting facility.  A representative of UVDS will meet with the tour groups to describe the operation, give a short presentation about solid waste management, permitting, and environmental protection issues, and answer questions.   
Tours are available from year round at the landfill and all year except for September though November at UVDS.  Tours can be scheduled at other times by special arrangement.  Generally tours can be timed so the picnic area at Rutherford Grove Winery can be used for a bag lunch.  

5.

Newspaper Advertisements

From time to time UVDS and CFL place advertisement in newspapers of general circulation within our service area.  Generally newspaper advertisements are used to promote a specific program or event.  All advertisements generated by UVDS will be sent to the UVA for review prior to going to the printer.  All advertisements generated by UVA will be sent to the UVDS for review 2 weeks prior to going to the printer. 
6.

Media Coverage
Media coverage consists primarily of developing public service announcements and press releases for the local newspapers, radio stations, and TV news organizations.  Periodically UVDS staff personally contacts local newspaper, radio, and television news departments to encourage them to feature recyclable programs in a full-length news item. All media information generated by UVDS will be sent to the UVA for review 2 weeks prior to going to the printer.  All media information generated by UVA will be sent to the UVDS for review 2 weeks prior to going to the printer. 

7. Public Events
UVDS will staff a minimum of 2 public events per year to provide an opportunity for one-on-one contact with the public to educate them on recycling opportunities.
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